Commemorating twenty-five years of eventful and progressive history, Ward-Belmont School will celebrate its twenty-fifth anniversary on May 13 and 14, 1938.

"Uniting and Continuing", the motto chosen in 1913 for the consolidated schools, has been carried out, for ward Seminary for Young Ladies, founded by William E. Ward in 1865, and Belmont College for Young Women, founded by Misses Hood and Heron in 1890, are each component parts of the present day Ward-Belmont. As a fitting climax to the history of these two united schools and their development through twenty-five years, the present-day institution is planning to commemorate the merger and the successive development.

During the period since consolidation, the Junior College movement has been a growing one, typified to a Nashville by the growth of Ward-Belmont, so that this year, 1938, must not pass unnoticed.

Under the direction of a faculty committee, headed by Dr. Linda Rhea, a program is being planned for Friday, May 13 at 8:00 P. M. in the school auditorium to give recognition to the school. S Symbolizing the place woman may play in the community, five prominent alumnae have been chosen to represent five different branches of activity. Jeannette Sloan Warner (Mrs. Robert), 15, of Nashville, typifies the place woman holds in the home and community. Miss Marian Gray, '18, Dean of Women at Albion College, Albion, Michigan, represents woman's place in the field of education. Elizabeth Weber Eslick, (Mrs. Leonard), '28, of Charlottesville, Virginia, typifies woran in public health. Mary Helen Foulds Fencil, of St. Louis, Missouri (Mrs. George Z.), '28, represents woman in business. Miss Mary Douthit, 18, of Abilene, Texas, symbolizes the place of woman in music.